STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF FRANCE AT THE 29TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
                                (15th January 2018, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of France to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana makes the following two recommendations:
i) Formulate and implement effective policies geared towards the elimination of poverty, particularly in overseas departments, regions and territories, including in Réunion, French Guyana and Mayotte.

ii) Step up efforts to curb racist and xenophobic discourse in public life and political spheres, particularly by elected representatives.
3. Botswana appreciates the policy and legislative framework that France has put in place in the area of human rights since its last review.  In this respect, we note the ratification of a number of treaties, including the Paris Agreement and the Forced Labour Convention
4. We commend France for implementing the 2015-2017 National Action Plan to Combat Racism and Anti-Semitism which has been given a high priority as reflected by its placement at the Prime Minister’s Office. We implore France to ensure that the issue remains a priority through extensive implementation as they finalise the 2018-2020 plan.
5. However,  we  note reports from UN bodies citing concerns about  extreme poverty in French overseas territories and the resurgence of racist and xenophobic discourse, to cite a few, hence our recommendations.
6. We wish France a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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